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Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 4th November 2014 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Derek Harper, Paul Wright, Pierangela Adam, Evelyn Clark, Susan Barr, Frances Keats, George Garden,and Eric Gray.
Councillors Houston, Evans and Constable Rattary.

Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from, Grahame Lockhart and David Mumford.
Minutes of Last Meeting.
George Garden, seconded by Evelyn Clark proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th October 2014 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising.
The secretary had sent a letter of objection to the planning application for a double garage and security gates at the former Townhead Nursery.
Pedestrian safety reports had been requested for the Southesk Street/Trinity Road area, as well as a traffic survey for Montrose Street.

It was announced that the number 21 bus will be a direct service to and from Dundee hopefully starting early in the New Year. Further details will follow.
A letter of support had been sent to Brechin Buccaneers Cricket Club.

A response has been sent from the Community Council on the issue of armed Police attending routine incidents.

Police Update.

Constable Rattray said that the Pub Watch scheme now included every licensed premise in the City.

Operation After Dark aimed at keeping properties safe during the longer winter evenings was being run again.

The Police would be running a campaign against domestic violence over the festive period.

The Drink Drive limit in Scotland would be lowered with effect from December 5th 2014.

Councillor’s Update. 
Councillors Evans and Houston said that the Nathro Hill Wind farm scheme had been withdrawn.

Pictavia had now closed and the artefacts had been mover to the Meffan Institute in Forfar temporarily

A question was aked about re-siting School Crossing Patrol Officers in Panmure Street during the road works in Southesk Street. The Councillors said they would look into this.

Community Council Updates.
It was stated that there was no update on the Community Campus and there had been no consultation on the future of the Damacre Centre. Leisure Centre etc. there was also no update on the Flood Prevention Scheme or the proposed upgrade of Nursery Lane while the works were ongoing. Comments were made about the difficulty of obtaining information from some Angus Council Officers. This will be brought up at the Bi-Annual meeting with Angus Council.
The Charrette team have held interviews and appointed a facilitator
 and the Charrette will be held in late January. 

The former St Columbia’s Church building has been assessed and rendered safe.

The Brechin in Bloom group are now a sub-group of the Area Partnership and it was proposed that the Community Council make a donation of £250 to help the group get established.
The Community council website will be updated ASAP and will contain a link to the Bravo website.
The discussions on funding for new play equipment in the Public Park are ongoing and a consultation will take place.

Reports.

Convenors.

Derek said he had had a meeting with Nigel Don MSP about the way forward for Brechin.
He had also met with the Head of Economic Development at Angus Council, Angela Smith, who will assist with finding funding options.

Secretary

The Secretary’s report had been circulated and was accepted.
Treasurer.

Frances Keats said she had nothing major to report and the Community Council was in a healthy state financially.

Planning.
Paul Wright said an outline plan had been submitted for housing at Dubton Farm and a public consultation will follow. He also said an application had been received for a small development at Kintrockat Farm. It was felt we had b no need to comment on this.

AOCB.

It was stated that there is a huge litter problem in Cross Keys Close. Agreed to ask if the Community Wardens could be used to tackle the problem.
Date of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 6th January 2015 at 7.30pm in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Derek thanked the attendees and closed the meeting .
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